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REVISED COUNCIL MEETING 
TIMETABLE 2021
Council determined to adjust the 
Council Meeting schedule 2021 to 
commence Council Meetings from 1.00pm, 
formerly advertised as 2.00pm.
COUNCIL MEETING 
(Virtual Meeting, Livestreamed)
Wednesday 17 March 2021 
(Meeting No. 454) 1.00pm
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/live
Council invite Expressions of Interest (EOI) to 
submit questions to the Council Meeting. 
Refer to Council’s website: 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/
councilmeetings
Please contact the Council Business Team for 
questions about Council Meetings.
COMMUNITY DAYS WITH 
ADMINISTRATORS
Council invite Expressions of Interest (EOI) to 
provide opportunities to present to or meet 
with Administrators. EOIs are to be 
submitted by 9.00am by the third Friday of 
each month.
IMPOUNDED VEHICLES
Council impounded the following vehicles in 
accordance with Schedule 11 of the Local 
Government Act 1989:

the vehicle will now be offered for sale to the public.
Offers marked “Abandoned Vehicle” and addressed 
to the Coordinator Local Laws, South Gippsland 
Shire Council, Private Bag 4 Leongatha VIC 3953 
are hereby invited. 
Offers close 23 March 2021 at 2.00pm and are to 
be delivered to Council’s reception area on or before 
the stated time and date. The vehicle can be viewed 
at the Council Depot on Yarragon Road, Leongatha 
by appointment with the Local Laws team on 5662 
9200. The highest or any offer will not necessarily 
be accepted.
TENDERS
Council is seeking submissions from qualified 
companies/applicants for the following:
RFT/283 Provision of Cleaning Services - Various 
Office Sites.
Tenders close 2.00pm AEST on Tuesday 30 March 
2021. Documentation is available from Council’s 
e-Tendering Portal: 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/tenders
CONTACT US
9 Smith Street, Leongatha
03 5662 9200
council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.facebook.com/
southgippslandshirecouncil

1998 Green Holden Station Wagon
Impounded on: 2 March 2021
Impounded from: Hassett Street, Leongatha
2004 Black Mitsubishi Station Wagon
Impounded on: 3 March 2021
Impounded from: Nuttall Street, Korumburra
2010 White Holden Sedan
Impounded on: 4 March 2021
Impounded from: Yarragon Road, Leongatha
Registration Number: 1SU6TC 
2003 Silver Ford Falcon Sedan
Impounded on: 10 March 2021
Impounded from: Mossvale Park Road, Berry’s 
Creek
Unless these vehicles are collected and relevant 
fees paid within 14 days of the date of this notice, 
the vehicles will be offered for sale to the public.
For enquiries, please contact the Local Laws team 
on 5662 9200 during office hours.
IMPOUNDED VEHICLE - NOTICE OF SALE
Council impounded the following vehicle in 
accordance with Schedule 11 of the Local 
Government Act 1989:
2004 Silver Holden Sedan
Impounded on: 8 February 2021
Impounded from: Andersons Inlet Road, Bena
As this vehicle has not been collected and 
relevant fees paid within 14 days of impoundment, 

The new community hub in 
Korumburra, known currently as the 
Korumburra Hub, is looking for a name 
prior to building commencement.
When it comes to choosing a name for 
something as important as this new 
hub community input is essential, so 
we are calling on all of you to have 
your say.
Having a name may not seem 
important, but it is needed for public 
safety. The unique name will help 
make the space easily recognisable 
by emergency services and members 
of the public and will be registered 
with Geographic Names Victoria so 
everyone can find it easily.

There aren’t too many rules for the 
name, but it does need to be related 
to Korumburra, it’s people and culture, 
Traditional Owner heritage, local flora 
and fauna, Australian War contribution 
or something simple like the current 
temporary name.
Once the hub has been built, it will 
be home to the library, Milpara 
Community House and other 
community groups.
If you wish to submit a name idea, 
please lodge it on Council’s website 
before Friday 2 April:
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/
naming

Your chance to name the Hub is here
South Gippsland Shire Council News

Are you interested in          
becoming an L2P Mentor?
Council is looking for fully licensed drivers who 
have a couple of hours a week free to teach the 
next generation how to drive.

The TAC L2P Learner Driver Program is a          
statewide initiative designed to help disadvantaged 
young people aged between 16 and 21 gain driving         
experience so they can get their license.

If you are ready to sign up, please 
call Denise Trani on 5662 9200. More                 
information can be found here:
southgippsland.vic.gov.au/l2p
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Name the Hub 

Suggestions for an official name for the ‘Korumburra Hub’ are now being accepted. 

All significant buildings, roads, localities and features in Victoria must have an official name to help 

ensure public safety and to help with navigation. 

Selected names are registered with Geographic Names Victoria and this information is passed on to 

emergency services. South Gippsland Shire Council is commencing the process early so that the 

community can become familiar with the adopted name and because naming approvals can take 

time. 

 

Names can be related to Korumburra, it’s people and culture, Traditional Owner heritage, local flora 

and fauna, Australian War contribution or it could just be something simple like the current 

temporary name.  

 

Submitted names will be evaluated against naming criteria and will then be shortlisted with 

assistance from the Korumburra Round Table. After the shortlist has been developed, the names 

will go out for a public vote to decide the final name that will be officially adopted. 

 

The new hub will be home to the library, Milpara Community House and other community groups. 

Name suggestions can be registered at: www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/naming 

Name ideas must be submitted by Friday 2 April. 

Quotes attributable to South Gippsland Shire Council Chief Executive Officer, Kerryn Ellis 

“We would encourage anyone that has an idea for a name for the new community hub to put it 

forward. All names that meet the naming criteria will be considered. We are very excited to see what 

names are suggested and are even more excited to see what the local community will choose to 

name this exciting new facility.” 

PR2630 25/2/21 

 

 

 

For media enquiries, please contact the Communications team on 5662 9200 
South Gippsland Shire Council, 9 Smith St. (Private Bag 4), Leongatha 3953 

communications@southgippsland.vic.gov.au 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au 
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Add – Burra Flyer Autumn Edition 2021 
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9 Smith Street (Private Bag 4) Leongatha 3953 – DX 94026 Leongatha 
Telephone: (03) 5662 9200     Facsimile: (03) 5662 3754 

Email: council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au          Website: www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au 

Our ref: D1527421 

24 February 2021 

Korumburra Business Owner 

Dear Sir/Madam 

RE: Name the Korumburra Hub 

South Gippsland Shire Council is proposing to officially name the Community Hub 
in Korumburra.  

The new Community Hub once constructed will be located behind the shop 
precinct in little Commercial Street, Korumburra. 

This naming is needed because public safety is paramount. By providing a unique 
name and registering with Geographic Names Victoria, will ensure emergency 
services and the general public can locate the Hub easily. 

Community Hub 
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Further information about the naming process and to submit your proposed name 
is available at:  www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au - Name the Korumburra Hub  

Please submit your proposed name nomination(s) by one of the following methods: 

Phone: 56629200 
email: council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au 
Website: www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au 

Australia Post may continue to record and recognise the old address for a period of 
six to 12 months to ensure a smooth transition from the old address to the new; 
however, it should be noted that Australia Post might not guarantee the delivery of 
incorrectly addressed mail and customers should also use their official address. 

All name submissions must comply with Naming rules for places in Victoria – 
Statutory requirements for naming roads, features and localities – 2016. 

This consultation is open for submissions, all submissions must be received by 
Friday 2 April 2021. 

Continuing on from here once submissions have closed, the proposed names will 
be evaluated and a short list prepared. The short-listed names will then go out to a 
public vote via a community poll.  

Once all votes are in they will be counted and the name with the majority of votes 
will become the official name of the of the Community Hub, subject to South 
Gippsland Shire Council approval. A report will then be forwarded to Geographic 
Names Victoria for final consideration and approval of the new name. 

Thank you for taking the time to participate. If we can assist you further, please 
contact Joanne Cox on (03) 5662 9303 or email 
joannec@southgippsland.vic.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

Joanne Cox 
Asset Technical Officer 
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9 Smith Street (Private Bag 4) Leongatha 3953 – DX 94026 Leongatha 
Telephone: (03) 5662 9200 | Facsimile: (03) 5662 3754 

Email: council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au | Website: www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au 

Our ref: D3237921 

 21 April 2021 

Dear Sir/madam, 

Korumburra Hub Naming Project 2021 

Thank you for your feedback and proposed name suggestions for the new Community 
Hub in Korumburra. 

Council has reviewed the names proposed and conducted name compliance checks 
under Geographic Names Victoria, Naming Rules for Places in Victoria – statutory 
requirements for naming roads, features and localities – 2016. 

Compliant names have been forwarded to Korumburra Round Table & Korumburra & 
District Historical Society for short listing of names via a voting ballot. The short-listed 
names, once approved by Council, will be advertised via a public voting poll to the wider 
community via Councils website, Social media & newspapers.  

Once completed, all votes will be counted and the name with the majority of votes will 
become the official name of the new Community hub, subject to South Gippsland Shire 
Council & Geographic Names Victoria’s approval. 

If you have any questions please feel free to call myself, Joanne Cox on (03) 5662 9303. 

Yours sincerely 

Joanne Cox 
Asset Technical Officer 
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